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Comments on the August 2011 Draft Amendments 
and SED to the California Ocean Plan 

The Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County (Sanitation Districts) appreciate the opportunity to 
provide comments on the August 2011 Draft Amendments and Substitute Environmental Document (SED) to 
the California Ocean Plan (COP). The Sanitation Districts are a confederation of 23 independent special 
districts that provide for the water pollution control and solid waste management needs of approximately five 
million people in 78 cities and unincorporated areas of Los Angeles County, CA. The Sanitation Districts own 
and operate 11 wastewater treatment plants, one of which discharges to the Pacific Ocean one and a half miles 
offshore of Palos Verdes at a depth of approximately 200 feet. The Sanitation Districts have conducted 
extensive monitoring of coastal conditions near our ocean outfall for more than 35 years and have considerable 
experience and knowledge in the assessment of water and sediment quality impacts on coastal conditions. The 
following comments are respectfully submitted based upon this expertise and with the intent to improve the 
COP and the coastal waters it protects. 

The proposed COP amendment adopting a model monitoring framework for ocean monitoring 
programs statewide (Issue 1) is strongly supported by the Sanitation Districts. The Regional Water Quality 
Control Board, Los Angeles Region (Regional Board) and the Sanitation Districts have successfully used this 
framework as the basis for our Joint Water Pollution Control Plant (JWPCP) NPDES permit since 2006. The 
resulting monitoring program is more efficient and adaptive to the specific environmental issues important to 
the Southern California region. For example, modest reductions in core monitoring were replaced in 2006 with 
more relevant regional monitoring requirements including participation in the "Bight" studies, the Santa 
Monica Bay Restoration Commission Comprehensive Monitoring Program, regional seafood safety and 
predator risk monitoring, and quarterly kelp bed canopy surveys. The JWPCP NPDES permit also requires 
annual consultation with the Regional Board to discuss the need for special studies related to wastewater 
impacts arising from core or regional monitoring, technological advancements, or public interest. As a result 
of this process the Sanitation Districts, in coordination with the other major POTWs discharging to the 
Southern California Bight, funded a collaborative study through the Southern California Coastal Research 
Project (SCCWRP) to evaluate the presence and impact of endocrine disrupting chemicals (EDCs) on flatfish 
living near coastal outfalls. Other approved Special Studies have been conducted to support EPA's remediation 
of the Palos Verdes Superfund Site. The information gathered through the regional monitoring and special 
studies conducted by the Sanitation Districts (as well as the ongoing core monitoring) are a more effective use 
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